Gunnison City Council Meeting Minutes    
Tuesday, July 26, 2016, 8:00 AM  
Gunnison City Hall, 38 West Center
Gunnison, UT  84634      


                                             
Present:   Mayor Bruce Blackham, Gunnison City Councilmembers:  Robert Andersen, Thayne Carlisle, Blake Donaldson and Blane Jensen, City Recorder Janell Braithwaite and Police Chief Trent Halliday 
Conducting:  Mayor Bruce Blackham

Discuss NRCS Grant Awarded for Drainage Projects

Mayor Blackham reviewed the grant from NRCS that was being awarded to Gunnison City to help mitigate flooding problems the City has seen, and questioned the Council if they would like to accept the grant in behalf of the citizens of the City.  Councilmember Andersen pointed out the areas that had been discussed with John from Sunrise Engineering, and the work that would need to take place in order to prioritize needs in the project.  Mayor Blackham would like to be sure the City does as much of the work itself as possible in order to get as much done with the money the City has with the grant money offered.  

Proposed Approval for Mayor to accept and sign Notice of Grant and Agreement Award, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Natural Resources Conservation Service
Councilmember Andersen made the motion to accept the Notice of Grant and Agreement Award from the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Natural Resources Conservation Service, and to approve Mayor Blackham to sign the noted contract.  Councilmember Donaldson seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 3-0 vote.

Future Items

Purchasing Policy:  The recent purchase of a harrow for the City was discussed noting the importance of open communication between the Councilmembers and the following of purchasing policies.  Mayor Blackham also stressed the importance of buying locally as much as possible.  
8:35 p.m. Councilmember Blane Jensen arrived

The history of the current purchasing policy was discussed.  Mayor Blackham would like the Councilmember over equipment to be consulted when equipment is needed to be purchased.  The discussion included the items that had been itemized in the department's budget  when the budget had been approved.  Councilmember Jensen  questioned what the states statutory limit is on purchasing.  Councilmember Jensen would like clarification on this.  Councilmember Jensen would like this on the next agenda.  The Council then reviewed the procedures included in the Purchasing Policy.  The Council discussed the possibility of purchasing a larger tractor and the projects it could be used for.  The limited hours of usage on the backhoe contract were noted with Councilmember Andersen feeling that a larger tractor with a cab on it would come in very helpful.  Supervisor Reber explained the backhoe usage was currently at approximately 1/3 of the allowed hours and would cost $17 per hour for each hour that they went over the 300 allowed hours listed in the contract.   Supt. Childs voiced his concern of the time the backhoe will need to be used during the storm drainage project.  Mayor Blackham would like Supervisor Reber and Supt. Childs to give the Council input on this proposed purchase.  Councilmember Andersen listed some of the benefits to leasing over purchasing.  Supt. Childs recommended they obtain bids on an 80 hp tractor as well as find out the difference between leasing and purchasing outright.  Mayor Blackham gave Supervisor Reber the approval to use the backhoe in the meantime and to be careful to monitor  the hours used.  Mayor Blackham would like to look at the budget for any funds available to purchase a larger tractor.  
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8:50 a.m.  Councilmember Carlisle left
Supervisor Reber listed the projects he has  been utilizing the backhoe for and the time it has taken so far.  Councilmember Andersen stated he would find out what it would cost the City to rent a tractor until this has been decided.  The usage at the BMX track was discussed, and  Councilmember Andersen stated he would like to see the weeds controlled better at the track.  Supervisor Reber stated there were 200 acres at the fairgrounds they were trying to keep under control.  
Police:  Chief Halliday summarized the scheduling issues he has run into with two of the full-time officers injured, but was getting it all covered.

G-Hill:  Councilmember Donaldson questioned what the Council would like to have done on the G-Hill to cut down on the dust issues that have been discussed time and time again.  He mentioned Supervisor Reber had suggested the City put down some road base at $4.00/ton ($40/load), pack it down good then have Mike Madsen spray it with magnesium chloride.  This would cost approximately $500 for 10-12 loads of road base that it may take to do this.  Councilmember Donaldson stated   they would have to figure out a way to drain it, but this would eliminate the dust problems.    Councilmember Donaldson reported on Curtis Anderson's comments regarding the G-Hill and a hill in Rapid City that had been turned into a walking and biking park.  Mayor Blackham stated he would like to see a nice walking path where people could enjoy the view.  Councilmember Andersen reminded the Council Kent Dyreng had stated he would like to put some nice benches where people could just stop and sit along the hill.  Mayor Blackham would like to have this added to the next agenda.  Supervisor Reber reported there was 500-600 ton of gravel on the City lot already that could be used at no cost to the City to put a good base on the hill.  Supt. Childs explained he was planning on utilizing it to put down the road around the City yard.  Councilmember Donaldson reminded the Council the decision had already been made to install a gate, and reviewed the history of that decision.  The publics comments were discussed from the previous meeting with Mayor Blackham stating he didn't hear any objections to control, just objections to having no access to the road.  Councilmember Jensen stated that Steve Higgins' rights have just as much weight as the groups' rights.
PI:  Supt. Childs reported after the end of the month the City would only be delivered what was coming out of the creek and divided among everyone plus the little bit of water coming out of Peacock Springs.  He noted he didn't feel that was enough to hold everyone, and questioned whether restrictions should be put into place.  He stated he is currently putting in 6 acre feet of water per day into the pond which comes out to 1.7 feet in the pond.  Discussion ensued regarding watering regulations.  
9:20 p.m. Mayor Blackham left
Councilmember Jensen expressed the importance of the City being the example in following the watering schedule.  Supervisor Reber brought up the problems he has in watering the cemetery and the park and the issues he runs into having so many stations.  He reminded the Council these are on culinary water and would like everyone to be on the same page as far as the watering schedules for the cemetery and the park.  The Council questioned what would happen if everyone decided to water with culinary water noting how it could endanger the water levels.  Councilmember Andersen brought up the prison and the amount of culinary water it takes to keep it running.  It was determined when the irrigation water is out then the citizens may use the culinary, but would end up paying culinary rates for it.
9:30 p.m. Councilmember Jensen left

Discussion ensued regarding what restrictions would work best for everyone.  A watering schedule was decided upon with the City being divided up into four quadrants with each quadrant being assigned one specific day of the week to water.  The watering times will be 6:00 p.m. that day to 5:00 a.m. the next morning with no outside watering allowed Friday-Sunday.  The large users were discussed with Supt. Childs stating he would go talk to each one to let them know when they can water.  Recorder Braithwaite would like to see notices taken to each home to avoid any confusion or questions on the schedule.  
9:55 p.m. Adjourn
-3-
___________________________________                                                                                                     
Janell Braithwaite, City Recorder
___________________________________

Bruce A. Blackham, Mayor 
___________________________________

Approval Date
